

BOARD OF DIRECTORS Elizabeth Grill, PsyD, Chair June 9, 2025

Andrea Braverman, Phi Tanika Gray Jason Griffith, MD Kevin Hagan Judith Hoechst, Esq E-Beth Marshall Nichelle Polston Dwight P. Ryan Pamela Schumann Jeff Travers, MBA The Honorable Jim Jordan U.S. House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515 The Honorable Jamie Raskin U.S. House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515

PRESIDENT/CEO

Chairman Jordan, Ranking Member Raskin, and Members of the Committee:

PHYSICIANS COUNCIL

On behalf of RESOLVE: The National Infertility Association, we strongly oppose any effort to repeal the Freedom of Access to Clinic Entrances (FACE) Act, which has served as a critical federal safeguard for patients and healthcare providers seeking and delivering reproductive health care services—including in vitro fertilization (IVF) and other fertility treatments.

Re: The Proposed Repeal of the Freedom of Access to Clinic Entrances (FACE) Act

Jason G. Bromer, MD
Alan Copperman, MD
Kevin Doody, MD
Richard V. Grazi, MD
Jason Griffith, MD
Jani R. Jensen, IMD
Sigal Klipstein, IMD
Mark P. Leondires, MD
Alan S. Penzias, MD
Samantha M. Pfelfer, ME
Isaac E. Sasson, MD, PhD
Peter N. Schlegel, IMD
John Storment, MD
Mark P. Trolice, MD
Eric A. Widra, MD
Alison Zimon, MD

RESOLVE represents the millions of Americans who face infertility and rely on safe and timely access to fertility care, including IVF. In recent years, our community has seen escalating threats to reproductive healthcare facilities. Most recently, a car bombing outside a fertility clinic in Palm Springs, California, sent shockwaves through our community and underscores the grave consequences of weakening federal protections like the FACE Act.

The FACE Act protects patients, providers, and clinics from violence, intimidation, and obstruction. It was enacted in response to a rise in targeted attacks on reproductive health facilities — including clinics that provide fertility services. Repealing the FACE Act would strip away essential legal protections and increase the risk of harassment, disruption, and violence that can delay or deny access to time-sensitive care.

The repeal of this law would send a chilling message to patients who already face emotional and financial challenges in building their families. It would also embolden extremists who target providers of reproductive health care services.

No one should fear for their safety while trying to seek care to build their family. We urge the Committee to oppose any efforts to repeal the FACE Act.

Sincerely,

Barbara Collura

Barbara Collura President and CEO

RESOLVE: The National Infertility Association